
     Navigation Notice 
   McClellan-Kerr Arkansas River Navigation System 

 Navigation Notice Number:   Date: 
TD 2015-24     04 September 2015 

      In Reply Refer to: CESWT-OD-TC 
      1645 S. 101st E. Ave. 

Tulsa District     Tulsa, OK  74128-4609 
 
 

 
NOTICE OF POTENTIAL LOCK DELAYS 

 
 

NEWT GRAHAM L&D No. 18, NM 421.6 
 
 

McCLELLAN-KERR ARKANSAS RIVER 
NAVIGATION SYSTEM, OKLAHOMA 

 
 
 
Reference Navigation Notice TD 2015-02 Construction Activity, dated 30 March 2015. 
 
Divers will be performing underwater operations from 0800 to 1700 on 10 and 11 
September 2015 in support of setting cofferdam closure around upstream guide wall.  
Delays of up to four hours or longer may be experienced while diving is in progress.   
 
Waterway users are asked to check with Newt Graham L&D 18 for the latest information 
concerning these events at 918-543-2216 ext 1.  Questions or requests for additional 
information concerning this notice should be directed to Mr. Kenneth Todd; Navigation 
Operations Manager: 918-687-4501 ext 2 or Mr. Vic Heister; Navigation Field Engineer: 
918-669-7244. 
 
 
 
 
            //s//  
 
       Earl Groves 
       Chief, Operations Division 
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